The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from February 11, 2021
ZOOM~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash, Tina Buckel, Fred Fox, Clinton Bradley and Linda Ashby. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant and Kim Cecil, Accident Branch Manager. 

Diane Nye-Paugh was not in attendance.

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Clinton made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Fred seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for January 2021 were reviewed by the group. Christian motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Clinton seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. Thomas reported that Garrett County was now below the Maryland state average for COVID cases. He went on to propose reopening the Library system to regular hours on Tuesday, February 16th. Thomas also stated that fine forgiveness would be ending April 1, 2021. The group discussed reopening. Karl asked if Thomas had spoken to Bob Stephens to get his opinion on the matter. Thomas said that he had not. 
Kim Cecil was then given time to present her concerns to the Trustees. She first thanked them for their continued support and informed them that the current curbside service is very successful in serving patrons. Kim expressed concerns about reopening at this time which include patrons who are unwilling to wear their mask, or wear it properly while in the library and patrons who visit the library to use the computers and stay for the entirety of the day, not giving staff time to disinfect the equipment and area. (Kim left the meeting at 5:20PM.)
The group continued discussion concerning the reopening of the Library. Karl asked Thomas to speak with Bob Stephens to get his recommendation on reopening the System. Tina made a motion to open the Library with regular hours on March 1st, conditional on Bob Stephen’s decision. Christian seconded the motion and all were in favor. Thomas will have signs made to request patrons to limit visits to 30 minutes. Computer usage time limits will also be enforced.  
Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Thomas informed the Trustees that he received updated MD state allocation figures, which were slightly less than originally anticipated for the upcoming FY22 budget. The MD figure has been adjusted and the Reserve has been increased to take up the slack. Tina made a motion to approve the revised FY22 Operating Budget and Linda seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
· Thomas told the group that interviews had been done for the Friendsville Branch Manager position and an offer has been made. He will update the group as news is available. Thomas also mentioned that, although Michele’s retirement date is not until March 1st, she is on leave now through the end of February. 
Items of New Business were discussed:
· The Trustees discussed the reopening plans along with the Director’s Report.
· Thomas talked about the “Building Lifelong Learner’s Act” which goes into effect March 8th, 2021. This act states:

“Prohibiting a public library from charging a fine for overdue library materials on a minor's library materials; prohibiting a public library from charging a replacement fee for a minor's overdue library materials until 21 days after the date the materials were due; requiring a public library to cancel a fee if a minor's overdue materials are returned.”
Thomas has revised the Fines & Fees Policy to include statements from the new law, which he will present at the next meeting, 
Other Business items were discussed:
· Georgie announced that Andrew Miller successfully completed his LATI course. She added that she mentored the instruction through the Maryland State Library’s Library Associate Training Institute and enjoyed it very much. 

Karl stated that a Closed Session was needed to discuss evaluations. 
The next meeting will be held Thursday, March 11, 2021 at 5:00PM via ZOOM.
Fred made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:50PM to go to Closed Session. Linda seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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